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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall
Oddfellows Road, Hathersage at 7.00 p.m. on 13th November 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander, B Hanley, W Hanley, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers and P Whitney.

	In attendance:
	 SC Wyatt (Clerk), CM Wilkinson, M Wellington.

	
	

	110/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; G Foy, S Cass.

	111/18
	
	Mike Wellington declared an interest as assistant pool manager and Christine Wilkinson as a lifeguard. 

	112/18
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	113/18
	
	There was no public participation.

	114/18
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 9th October 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	115/18
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group; 

Its was reported that the October night swim had sold out and all refreshments had been sold.
For the forthcoming quiz night 70 tickets had been sold.

The November night swim has sold out – these are proving very popular and the band is sounding very good.

Contact has been received from Historic Pools of Britain, there is an annual subscription of £300 but the benefits seem minimal. The meeting decided not to sign up at the moment.

	116/18
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues;
No current issues – the pump and boiler problems from some weeks ago are now resolved.

	116/18
	.1
	A quote from Peter Wilcockson for repair to windows by the changing cubicles and verandah had been received – this was approved and Mike will contact Peter to advise.

	117/18
	
	Update on November swimming.

November has been a great success.

December opening hours proposals – an extra couple of hours per week to support suggestions from swimmers is suggested. Details of the proposal are appended to the minutes. Full support was given for the proposal to be implemented. January and February opening hours are to be reviewed in due course.

	118/18
	
	Plant room upgrade project:

As requested, the Clerk had requested Land Registry documents for the Swimming Pool, Memorial Hall and 19 Roslyn Road to ascertain boundary limits.

Josie Bennet owned 19 Roslyn Road previously – Cllr. Marsden is to speak to clarify ownership of the area adjoining. If ownership cannot be determined a breeze block wall may be required – there seems to be enough space. It was agreed to pursue the alternative location for the new filter room in the bin area – The Clerk is to advise Tom Crooks and request firm ideas of total costs so that funding can be sought.

	119/18
	
	Business Plan – 
A word version of the plan had been provided to Mike and George for the insertion of new photos.

	120/18
	
	Planters – Cllr. B Hanley asked if the Jumblies could be approached for funding of planters on the area that the shed had occupied. This was agreed.

	121/18
	
	Roles and Responsibilities - Cllr. Mander suggested that the committee Roles and Responsibilities should be amended to now include the café and associated space on the Amenities Committee and not the Swimming Pool Committee. This was agreed and that the Amenities Committee will be asked to discuss and revise their R&Rs and present to Full Council for adoption.

	122/18
	
	Staffing – no issues.

	123/18
	
	Finance – nothing further to report.

	124/18
	
	Swim England grant application – Still awaiting cost estimates before this can be progressed.

	125/18
	
	Items for the next meeting – Signage for the front of the building

	126/18
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 11th December 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Sampson Room.
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